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Director’s Report August 2015.
The grilse arrived in numbers throughout August with good catches reported from many beats.  By the end of the month the count through Tor Achilty reached 1,113 which is the highest in the last 10 years.   There was a brief outbreak of furunculosis in the Lower Alness when fish became crowded in low water but a release of water from Loch Morie combined with falling night temperatures seem to have curtailed it.  Furunculosis is a bacterial disease which is associated with warm water and often occurs when fish are crowded in lower reaches of rivers or below barriers to migration.
Bailiffing patrols continued throughout the month but after a lot of activity earlier in the season August was relatively quiet with one arrest.  
The repaired fish pass at Orrin Falls appears to be working well, with fish clearing it in good numbers, there has been some damage to the fish pass at Luichart which SSE engineers are assessing.

The Cromarty Firth Fishery Trust shared a stand at the Moy Gamefair with neighboring Fishery Trusts and the Scottish Mink Initiative, several new volunteers were recruited.

The Cromarty Board and Trust submitted a joint response to the Wild Fishery Reform consultation.  The Wild Fishery Reform process is ongoing, with several parallel sets of meetings.   RAFTS and ASFB have a Joint Working Group as well as direct meetings of their respective Chairs with boards and trusts.   The Government Stakeholder Reference Group meets regularly to help inform the process of developing new legislation. The Government has set up a National Strategy Group and the Institute of Fishery Management is involved in developing training and continuous professional development programmes.
Projects / research
Radio-tracking work is ongoing on the Allt Graad with 14 fish tagged and released so far.  PIT tag data has been collated and passed on to Marine Scotland Science for analysis to allow data from the Conon to be used alongside other datasets for national monitoring.

The Trust for Conservation Volunteers along with Dingwall Environment Group have continued to clear Himalayan balsam from riverbanks around the region.  Giant hogweed was treated on the Peffery and the spraying of Japanese knotweed will start in September.

Working with the Moray Firth Trout Initiative Board staff helped run a sea trout event with Cromarty 1ary School.

Two meetings took place to progress a proposed project to track salmon smolts through the Cromarty Firth and then out to sea using acoustic tags.  If the proposal is successful it will lead to research which will open up new understanding of how salmon smolts migrate through estuary and coastal waters.
Meetings attended / consultations
Wild Fishery Reform ASFB / RAFTS Joint Working Group

Peffery Natural Flood Management meeting

Wild Fishery Reform Stakeholder Reference Group

SARF smolt project planning meeting

Acoustic smolt tracking project planning meetings
ASFB / RAFTS FMO meeting

Scottish Mink Initiative Management Committee meeting

Dingwall Environment Group meeting.
